CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JANUARY 3, 2023

551 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South,
David lvey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by Jubal Feazell and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $445,236.65 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

The Short Term Rental Discussion was next on the agenda. This will be tabled to the next Council
Meeting.

The Vigo Road Speed Limit was the next item. David Ivey made the motion to get Clerk Hinton prepare
an ordinance with the updated speeds from Chief Johnson for the next meeting. Jubal Feazell seconded
the motion and the motion carried.

In Visitor comments Susan Parker and her daughter told the Council of concerns for garbage misses,
speeding, and damage to trash cans. They stated more accountability needs to be expected of the
employees.

In Council Reports, John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell had NO report.

Caleb Pope asked about the posting of the Fire Chief position.
Greg South hoped everyone had a Happy New Year.

David lvey wanted to thank the Arts and Entertainment Committee for a great Squirrel Drop on New
Year’s Eve. The crowd was great.

Terry Kiser wanted to echo what David said.

Clerk Hinton gave a report on the new Complex lights. The Electrical Department has four of the eight
interior poles equipped with new LED lights. He also wanted to let the Council know that the Sanitation
Department would be needing some new residential trash cans in the near future.



In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to thank the Arts & Entertainment Committee for the Squirrel
Drop. The New Year’s Eve celebration had a great turnout. He hopes all will have a great 2023. The
Mayor sent an email to the Council telling them that a paving grant will be upcoming and we will be
applying for it. He ask for each Councilman to provide a wish list for the street in their district. In closing
he wanted to tell everyone about the Polar Plunge at the Aquatic Center on January 7, 2023, at 10 am.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:23 pm.



